HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, March 26, 2013

5:30pm

In attendance were:

Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Gary Branch (PSL), Michael Henry (CHUN), Bill Bivens (Gibralter Property Management), Evan Lichtenfels (Red Peak), Paul Cunningham (CPW), Graylon Cole (CPW), Margaret Moore (Big Eat), Leigh Jones (Big Eat)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the February meeting were read and approved as written.

The Big Eat
The Big Eat, is a tasting event  which has previously been held in the parking lot of Union Station. This year it was scheduled at Benedict Fountain Park. Since this is a paid event in a city park this caused some controversy. After this item was placed on the agenda the location has changed to Sustainability Park. The event will be held on the Sunday of Memorial Day weekend between 2 and 5 pm.

One City Block and 19th and 20th two way.

Evan Lichtenfels reports that good progress is being made. The first two buildings have topped out and should be ready for occupancy in the 4th quarter of this year. The other 2 buildings should be ready in the first quarter of next year. A 4600 square foot restaurant has been signed for 19th and Penn-identity not disclosed as yet

Lichtenfels reports that he has been in constant contact with Councilman Brooks concerning 2 way conversions and street amenities. Red Peaks took the lead early on and initiated planning studies. The bad news is that signals will be required. The good news is that Brooks has obtained money from the Skyline loan and the St Lukes TIF and has pushed the project into a city wide initiative. He has led since then. Red Peaks is willing to consider amenities for its development. A bike station has been proposed but it would probably be too near an existing station. It is estimated that early in 2014 19th and 20th will become 2 way streets.
Presbyterian St Luke’s hospital report

Branch will look into the problem of construction workers parking in the neighborhood east of the PLS project
Gibralter Properties (Bivens)

This agenda item is deferred until next meeting when more of the interested representatives can be present. However Bivans reported that the “Trees” properties have been refinanced and this has allowed painting and window repair. He outlined steps taken by his company to be good landlords. The brown color was chosen for good reasons. From the neighbors standpoint the color is both ugly and offensive, obliterating architectural detail. More importantly it calls attention to the concentration of subsidized housing and stigmatizes the residents in poverty. More next month.
For next meeting Cunningham will scope out what is going on with the Planned Parenthood site and the chairmal will invite representatives of the Midtown Surgery Center to describe the renovations
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned 

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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